illigii va sulanna.

CWHREYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

VILLAGE HALL

It appears that there is some doubt about what the Village Hell'
Steering Committee is doing. Because of the rapid increase in the population of the Village in the last few years it is thought that the Village should have a place where meetings and functions can be held. The present Junior School has proved to be not quite capable of catering for all the various activities people want to organise, so the Pre-School Playgroup Association have offered their building as such a meeting place. To create a Management Committee to run a Village Hell a great deal of work has to be done, not the least of which is forming a Constitution. A draft Constitution has been drawn up and will be presented to a Public Meeting on Tuesday 25th. November 1975. I must make clear that it is the right of every resident of Gwernymynydd to come to this meeting and vote on this Constitution. This building will be for the use of everybody in the Village and therefore everyone should make sure they agree with the Constitution. This document will, hopefully, deal with every aspect of this proposed Village Hell. So do come along and help the Steering Committee get this project off the ground. If you are on the Gwernymynydd voters list this means YGU.

SEE YOU NEXT TUESDAY AT 7-30 PM AT THE JUNIOR SCHOOL

YOUTH CLUB

On Friday the 14th. November a team from the Club entered the County Badminton Competitions at Mold Sports Centre competing on a 'Knock-out' basis. Graham Davies won through to the finals at the end of the evening narrowly losing eventually to another area of Clwyd. Full marks to the team for a good try.

The Club would like to thank everybody for the generous response to the 'Fireworks Fund Appeal'. A total of £23-81 was collected on the tour plus £12 from the Jumble Sale. The cost of the fireworks was £42. Thanks once more to Councillor Gwilym Roberts who drove and loaned the tractor and trailer, and to ken Sweetman who organised the firework display. Particular thanks to the School children of the Village and all voluntary workers invoved.

BY SITTING

Children and Babies, do your parents get fidgety and irratable when they want to go out and cannot because thereis no one to look after you? It is not right that you should suffer just because these grown-ups do not know about the local Baby-sitting Circle, so get your parents to telephone Mold 2767 for full details of this Village scheme.

PTA

A coffee evening held on the 18th. November proved to be just what the doctor ordered as far as the PEA was concerned. Numerous people popped in during the evening. A general chatty atmosphere prevailed with the addition of cake, toy and book stalls, and a raffle providing the interest. Items purchased by the PTA for the school were on display and items to be purchased were discussed. The end product was a greater understanding of the school and PTA as well as a very thankful sum of £14 for PTA funds.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

A member of the Committee has recently walked the TWM path and has reported that it is still blocked in one place by a farm machine to which a gate has been wired and in another place by hedge cuttings that have been left on the path. There are also still some open ditches were the drain pipes are being laid.

We hope to be able to put on a show just before Christmas with the help of the Quality of Life people. Details of this will be made kmown

later.

cont.

Sometime in January there will be a talk on Nature Reserves, with particular reference to the Loggerheads Nature Area. In February some form of entertainment will be staged.

PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup have booked a stall on the Flea Market in the Daniel Owen Centre on Saturday 6th. December 1975. All items on sale will be home-made handicrafts, etc. If anyone would like to help towards Play-Group funds by making any item for sale on this stall please give items to Mrs. Jackie Lambert at 20 Godrer Coed; telphone MOLD 55389.

Tickets for the Christmas Dance are now available. The dance is at the LOGGERHEADS RESTAURANT on 13th December. The tickets are £1-10 each and are available from Mrs. Lorna Hughes at 19 Uwch y dre; telephone MOLD 55721. The Grand Christmas Draw will be drawn at the dance. Draw tickets are available from Mrs. Vivian Roberts at 3 Godrer Mynydd.

It is with much sadness that I report the death of Mr. Sid Chesworth, Landlord of the Colomendy Arms. Although Sid had been at the Colomendy Arms for only a short time he was thought of with respect and affection by everyone who knew him. To Mrs. Lucy Chesworth we offer our sympathy and support, as she has decided to stay on as Landlady.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Playgroup's Christmas Dance at the Loggerheads. Restaurents Dec. 13th. Dec. 23rd. Quality of Life play or something similar. (Provisional

Talk on Nature Areas. (Provisional date.) Jan. 2nd.

Jen. 27th. or After. PANTO TRIP.

Feb. 10th.

Play or something similar. (Provisional date).
Krazy Sports on the Village Field. (Provisional date).
Gwernymynydd Show. (Provisional date). Apr. 10th.

Jul. 17th.

CHRISTMAS DANCE DANCE

LOGGERHEADS RESTAURANT

ON SATURDAY 13TH DECEMBER 1975

BUFFET

DISCO LATE BAR TICKETS - £1-10 exch.